
Knife-wielding man kills 2, injures 9
in Shenzhen

A 30-year old suspect attacks people with a kitchen knife in a Wal-Mart
outlet in Bao’an District, Shenzhen, at around 9 p.m. Sunday night.

[Photo/Chinanews.com]

A knife-wielding man killed two people and injured nine others Sunday night
in a supermarket in southern Chinese city of Shenzhen, local police said.

The 30-year old suspect, surnamed Jiang, attacked people with a kitchen knife
in a Wal-Mart outlet in Bao’an District at around 9 p.m., Shenzhen police
said.

The attacker has been detained and the injured have been sent to hospital.

Police are investigating the case.

Suspect caught in connection to fatal
Jiangsu house fire

Police in east China’s Jiangsu Province said they have arrested a suspect for
alleged arson after a fire engulfed a house that claimed 22 lives Sunday
morning.
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The suspect, surnamed Jiang, was in police custody. Local police gave no
further information on the suspect.

The fire broke out at around 4:29 a.m. in a two-story residential house in
Yushan Town in Changshu City, leaving 22 people dead and another three
injured. The three face no life-threatening injuries.

A total of 24 disaster-relief teams have been set up to offer legal and
mental support for the families and relatives of the victims.

The fire was put out at 5:28 a.m. Further investigation into the cause of the
accident is under way.

Weekly Road Report – West End Ward
#dundeewestend

DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL – WEEKLY ROAD REPORT

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD FOR WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 17 JULY 2017

Riverside Esplanade/Riverside Drive (Tay Road Bridge off ramp to 75m along
Riverside Drive) – westbound nearside lane closure for 20 weeks to facilitate
V&A construction works.

SSE Glenagnes Cable Renewal – Lochee Road lane restrictions and closures on
Blinshall Street, Fleuchar Street and Scott Street for 5 weeks.

A85 Riverside Drive – prohibition of right turn from westbound lane of
Riverside Drive into Riverside approach and prohibition of right turn from
Riverside Approach in to Riverside Drive for 21 weeks for works to the sea
wall.  Prohibitions will only be in place when required.

Perth Road (at River Crescent) – temporary traffic lights for up to one week
for sewer remedial works.

Ancrum Road (Charleston Drive to Logie Street) – closed for one week for
carriageway resurfacing works.
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Glamis Road (Blackness Road South for approx. 100m) – closed southbound from
Monday 17 July for 5 days for installation of pedestrian refuge island.

A90 Perth Road (approach to Swallow Roundabout) – overnight (7.30pm – 6.30am)
eastbound lane closures on Tuesday 18 July for carriageway patching works.

Forthcoming Roadworks

Perth Road (Hawkhill to Roseangle) – closed from Monday 24 July for 4 weeks
for carriageway resurfacing.

22 dead in house fire in China’s
Jiangsu
A fire breaks out at around 4:30 a.m. on July 16, 2017 in a two-storey
residential house in Yushan Town in Changshu City, Jiangsu province.
[Photo/163.com]

22 people died in a house fire in east China’s Jiangsu Province early Sunday
morning, local authorities said.

The fire broke out at around 4:30 a.m. in a two-storey residential house in
Yushan Town in Changshu City, leaving 22 people dead.

Sources said more than 20 people lived in the house.

The fire has been put out and the cause of the accident is underway.

 

Let’s stop negotiating with ourselves

There are endless discussions in some of the media and in Parliament about
what concessions the UK should offer. Why don’t they understand the
negotiations may go on for 19 more months? The EU has not yet made a sensible
offer or explained how it wishes to maintain full tariff free access to our
market with no new barriers. Why do they keep on recycling the same old stale
stories, and the same old failed lines from the Remain campaign?

Some people are in danger once again of mistaking media noise for change of
policy. The government’s policy of Brexit was clearly laid out in the Article
50 letter, the supporting Act of Parliament, Lancaster House speech and White
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Paper. it is not changing. It is now embodied in the EU Withdrawal Bill.

If the media had any interest in news rather than olds they would go off and
interview the other member states about their negotiating aims and their
attitudes towards the EU approach so far. They would go and ask German car
companies, French dairy farmers, Dutch market gardeners, Danish pig farmers
and the rest what they want the EU to achieve on the trade front.

There is no need to offer the EU any money over and above our legal
obligations. If you have to pay to trade the cheapest way is to adopt WTO
tariffs, and then negotiate away the tariffs with countries outside the EU to
get us even better access to their markets and to cut import prices. If you
had to pay a fixed up front sum to trade related to the volume of your trade
they would be paying us more than we pay them, which is extremely unlikely.
We are offering them free access to our market.

The UK voters were very clear when they voted to take back control. Taking
control of our money was the central feature of the Vote Leave campaign.
There are plenty of good uses for that £12bn net saving. it would be a good
idea if the media had a few interviews with interested parties on how we
should spend that money, or whether we should give some back to taxpayers.

There is no sign of the government weakening its line on the money, as the
Foreign Secretary has recently made clear in his vivid if unorthodox
language.


